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118. Payments between the Australian and Nauru governments 
 
Issue: 
 

 asks about payments made between 
the Australian and Nauruan governments in relation to the operation of the detention centre. 
 
Talking points: 
 

 The transferee visa cost is $3000 a quarter per transferee. 
 

 Expenses in relation to water costs are not paid directly to the Nauruan Government, these 
are paid under contractual arrangements to suppliers. 

 
Background (not to be released to the media): 
 
The first memorandum of understanding (MOU) between the government of Australia and the 
Government of Nauru was signed by Ministers on 29 August 2012, with a subsequent MOU 
signed on 3 August 2013.  In accordance with this MOU, the Government of Australia will fund 
agreed costs associated with the establishment and operations of the offshore processing 
centre on Nauru. 
 
In September 2012, the Government of Nauru introduced the Australian Regional Processing 
Visa.  Under Nauruan law, it is a requirement for all persons who have been transferred to the 
offshore processing centre in Nauru to hold an Australian regional processing visa.  
 
Each visa is valid for a period of three months from time of grant – any transferees in Nauru 
after this period of time will require a further (three month) visa.  The cost of each visa is AUD 
$3000.  

 
For the financial year to date (FY2013/14), the department has paid $7 139 938 for costs 
associated with visas for transferees on Nauru. 

 
 
Cleared by: 
 
Ken Douglas, FAS, ODTRG 
 
31 January 2014 
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